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Fiona: Hi, this is Fiona Pediani here.  I am a Never Binge Again master coach 

and I have a very nice lady called Amanda here today.  She has kindly 
agreed to let her session be recorded so that everybody can benefit 
from it and she has a few things to share with us.  We'll start off by 
saying hi, Amanda. 

 
Amanda: Hi.  I am so excited.  I listen to so many of these and now I'm actually 

on one myself. 
 
Fiona: Excited is good.  Good start.  Tell me a little bit about how you came to 

Never Binge Again, Amanda. 
 
Amanda: I came from a 12-step background.  I'll be honest and say that had 

worked very well for me.  I lost 120 pounds, full recovery program.  I 
was about twice my healthy body weight.  But it was almost as if I was 
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trading one set of chains for another.  I was free of the food obsession 
but I got this very regimented and overwhelming amount of work I 
needed to for the 12-step program and it was really driving me into the 
ground.  I took a break from it because I was just so overwhelmed and 
I started binge eating again.  I was really upset because I saw the 
weight coming back on and I said where is this going to end?  Am I 
going to gain all 120 pounds back plus more? 

 
 I literally can be like an eating machine.  I know some people can 

probably relate and I was just scared to death of what was going to 
happen.  I went on Apple iTunes and started listening to podcasts.  
About five or six different food eating disorder podcasts and honestly, 
Never Binge Again was the last one I found.  It wasn't last on my list.  It 
just happened to be the last one I found and I was listening to all the 
other ones and they were all saying pretty much the same thing that I 
was finding very unconvincing.  Then I found Never Binge Again and I 
started listening to that and the message was quite different.  It really 
resonated with me. 

 
 I'll be honest, I was very, very skeptical at first because I had been 

taught at great length and firmly believe that I was powerless over the 
food.  There was nothing I could do that was going to stop me from 
binge eating.  I don't know, I just kept listening to the podcast because I 
was between a rock and a hard place and I was like, you know what, I'll 
give it a try, what's the worst that can happen, it doesn't work, I don't 
know, all these people, they sure believe this but I can never make this 
work for me.  I just started trying and read the book, got the workbook, 
listened to more podcasts slowly.  I was, oh my gosh, I think this is 
working.  It was crazy. 
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 I was always waiting for the next shoe to drop and it never did, and 
here I am back to a healthy weight and just enjoying life again.  I 
literally was thinking of taking my own life because of the food problem.  
I just couldn't deal with it.  It was dragging me around by the hair.  I 
didn't know what to do.  I just felt so hopeless and helpless and then 
here comes Never Binge Again, this knight in shining armor coming off 
the hill.  That's the short version of my story.  Now I'm free but I'm free 
without all the added burden that the 12-step program brought to me.  I 
just eat healthy and don't think a lot about it and live my life. 

 
Fiona: Thank you for sharing that, Amanda.  That's amazing.  I think probably 

a lot of people will resonate with what you said there, these feelings of 
feeling so low and nothing can change and you're stuck like that for the 
rest of your life and things are getting worse.  It's like a never ending 
cycle where you feel like you can never get out of this, even to the 
point of feeling like taking your own life.  Thank you so much for 
sharing.  I really think that will help a lot of people that you've been able 
to speak out and share that.  I'm interested to know what in particular 
was it that resonated with you, that when you listen to all these other 
podcasts, it didn't really make a difference but you said Never Binge 
Again particularly resonated with you.  What in particular was it?  Do 
you know? 

 
Amanda: Well, it allowed me to keep my 12-step food plan largely intact, 

whereas all the other programs were telling me I could -- actually, not 
only I could, but I needed to eat everything in moderation and I needed 
to stop being restrictive.  Look, my food plan, there are things I don't 
eat, some of the standard things like flour and sweeteners and sugar 
and that stuff and there's a few random things thrown in.  But I just 
knew that I don't like the cravings I get when I eat those things and I 

http://www.neverbingeagain.com/


 

www.NeverBingeAgain.com 
 

was having a very hard time believing that I could ever be part of a 
program that said I needed to eat everything in moderation. 

 
 Never Binge Again was like, okay, you set up what you want to eat.  I 

said I think I will.  I still follow a food plan from my nutritionist mainly 
because that just keeps me in a healthy weight without any thought on 
my part.  I know for some people that doesn't work.  For me, it really 
works.  It's sanity.  I have some issues with blood sugar so I defer to 
those who have training in these things and can help me stay at a 
healthy blood sugar and feel good throughout the day.  Did that answer 
your question? 

 
Fiona: Absolutely.  I think we got a lot from that.  You made your food plan on 

the program that you were on.  It was your own plan.  Nobody actually 
told you what you had to eat when you were on the 12-step program. 

 
Amanda: I had a template from a nutritionist.  It wasn't like it came down from on 

high and I had to just accept it.  It was like, you know, I don't think that 
works there, can we change this around, and that doesn't feel right.  It 
was very much a negotiation.  It was sort of like hiring someone to 
coach you but in the end it really is mine and I do what I want from it.  If 
it were to be any major changes, I'll get in touch with a nutritionist and 
ask but I know what makes my body feel good and I do it.  I guess it's 
just that simple. 

 
Fiona: With Never Binge Again, we do not tell you what to eat.  Your plan is 

your plan.  It's totally down to you what you eat and sometimes we do 
advice people to seek the advice of a nutritionist because we are not 
nutritionists, we are coaches and coaching is about helping you to 
move forward.  It's not about going into the specifics of your diet, what 
you eat, what's good for you, what's not good for you.  We want you to 
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be eating healthily and a proper amount of food but if you need advice 
about nutrition then it's very good to see a nutritionist and that's what 
you've done. 

 
 You've been seeking advice from a nutritionist but you made the plan 

your own.  You've come up with a set of rules on your own.  That to me 
is the biggest difference between all the other podcasts and all the 
other advice or books or whatever it was that you were listening to or 
reading.  They're telling you what you should do but with Never Binge 
Again we do not tell you what you should eat or what you should do.  
We just get you to make up a set of rules that will work for you. 

 
Amanda: I'm still very much in the driver seat in this one.  It was something that 

has been recommended to me.  It's because I've tried it and I found it 
worked well.  If I don't stick with it then it's because it just didn't work. 

 
Fiona: Do you feel like that's kind of taking the power back?  It's your own plan 

and not somebody else's? 
 
Amanda: Yeah.  There always was a small to moderate amount of resentment 

when I was working a 12-step program because there's a lot of 
obedience required and I'd be like, wait, this doesn't make sense.  This 
isn't actually working for me.  They'd say no, it's more important to just 
do what you're told.  But, but, but.  I've always been that kid in school.  
It was like if the rule didn't make sense to me then I probably wouldn't 
follow it. 

 
Fiona: I'm not doing what I'm told, you're not telling me what to do. 
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Amanda: In elementary school it got me into a fair amount of trouble.  Honestly 
I've got to say I'm that way my whole life.  I'm just always grown up 
deciding my own way of thinking. 

 
Fiona: That kind of fits in very well with that part of your brain which is telling 

you what to do all the time, the pig. 
 
Amanda: Yeah. 
 
Fiona: You don't want to be told what to do.  Your pig, or whatever you want to 

call it, is telling you what you should be doing. 
 
Amanda: It certainly does, doesn't it?  Oh my gosh, it's very pushy. 
 
Fiona: It fits in very well with that.  Thank you for giving me that.  That's 

amazing.  So how long have you been following Never Binge Again or 
using the system? 

 
Amanda: It's been about six months now.  I thought about joining the intensive.  I 

heard so many amazing things about the intensive but then just in 
terms of my keep it simple approach, I seem to be doing just fine.  The 
workbook is really awesome.  I got the audio version of the Never 
Binge Again book and I listen to that periodically and the podcasts are 
always great.  I love how those come through my email and there's 
always something new, something different to think about and you 
never know what's going to strike you.  Yeah, this is a way of having 
peace around food.  It doesn't require a whole lot of jumping through 
hoops. 

 
Fiona: If somebody was to say that they thought this might be hard work, what 

would you say to them? 
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Amanda: Maybe for the first week it's hard work.  It's not hard work compared to 

the freedom you get out of it.  The hardest work was dealing with that 
initial skepticism from my pig which was really trying to steer me away 
from this because it has an agenda and it knew its agenda was going 
to get shut down.  It was always trying to tell me no, this only works if 
you're a special kind of person or if you have the right personality.  Did 
that answer the question? 

 
Fiona: Yes.  So it's telling you this not for you, Amanda.  This program is not 

for you. 
 
Amanda: It works for people who are brainwashed or something.  But you're not 

brainwashed and you know this isn't going to work so let's go back to 
the corner store and get some more rice crispy treats.  Rice crispy 
treats make me sick, literally makes me nauseous, but it always wants 
some. 

 
Fiona: Yeah, it will do anything to get you to binge but it sounds like you're 

doing amazingly well.  So with that in mind, what can I do to help you 
today?  Is there anything you need help with? 

 
Amanda: I understand in the intensive it's called a real time refutation.  I have a 

real time in the workbook called disputation template and it's this 
squeal which feels somewhat dangerous to me because it comes up a 
lot and sometimes I think about giving into it and I haven't and that's 
awesome but it's alarming.  Basically what happens, it's the evening, 
usually long day.  Most of my days are pretty long and intense and then 
I get to the end of the day and I just kind of feel depressed and 
discouraged and really down.  This doesn't happen every day but then 
the pig shows up and says, "Hey." 
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 I wrote it down here because writing down what the pig says really 

helps me.  It will say it just wants me to binge.  It wants me to go down, 
open the fridge door, sound of angels singing, there's endless things to 
eat.  It just wants me to eat in a large volume because it says this is the 
only way you can deal with the pain you're feeling, even if it's not a 
great way but it can't be avoided now.  Here's the catch.  It's 
acknowledging that it's not good to let it out of this cage but it says, oh 
well, you have to do it because you need this pleasure, this relief.  I 
don't know.  I know the logical part of my brain that says, okay, so it's 
asking me to sacrifice my long-term wellbeing for some short-term 
pleasure. 

 
 The logical part of my brain says, no, don't do that, bad idea, but 

another part of me finds it very convincing and that's where I'm like, am 
I a failure at this?  I know I'm supposed to separate from the pig and 
everything that suggests I break my food plan is automatically a 
squeal.  Why am I not doing that?  What's going on here?  That's why 
I'm afraid.  I know every fear, it's just the pig's wish, that hope that I will 
binge.  Here's what I wrote down.  Although letting me out of my cage 
is admittedly a bad thing and will have some really negative difficult 
consequences, you should do it anyway because you just plain feel so 
down and out depressed that this will give you a pleasurable break.  
You need that now.  That one stuck on me like burdocks. 

 
Fiona: Amanda, a couple of questions.  This happens in the evening after 

you've had a long day.  Are you eating enough during the day? 
 
Amanda: Yeah, I do.  That's one of the benefits of the food plan from the 

nutritionist, that I eat healthy amounts at healthy intervals.  I'm not 
hungry and I'm not low blood sugar. 
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Fiona: We do quite often find that people have these thoughts at night, they 

don't tend to eat enough during the day but if you're working with a 
nutritionist and you know you're eating enough, that's great.  What do 
you do for self-care? 

 
Amanda: Not as much as I should because I tend to be a pretty compulsive 

person.  Honestly, I sort of get exhausted by the end of the day and I 
just flop down and zone out in front of stupidity on YouTube or 
something like that.  That is a work in progress in my life.  It's 
something I'm aware.  I need to be doing more self-care but I feel a lot 
of resistance to it because I tend to be quite compulsive about getting 
my to-do list done.  And then I'm, okay, so just put self-care on your to-
do list.  I tried that and I still don't do it.  Man, it's frustrating. 

 
Fiona: So what if you start off small and just did one thing every day that 

would make a difference to looking after yourself? 
 
Amanda: Yeah.  That sounds true to my nature.  I think I was trying to get it 

perfect from the very start.  I had written down -- I love these forms, the 
next question after, what is the lie the pig is saying is, What might I eat 
and/or do instead of feeding the pig?  What do I genuinely need for my 
highest and best healthy self?  I have come down with some ideas that 
I think were pretty good. 

 
Fiona: That's in the workbook.  For any that's listening, the workbook is where 

Amanda is getting these questions.  What might I eat and/or do instead 
of feeding the pig?  What do I genuinely need for my highest and best 
healthy self?  So what would your answer be to that?  Just one thing 
that will make a difference. 
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Amanda: One thing.  Let's see.  Spirituality is a big part in my life, my faith, so I 
wrote down read a spiritual book.  It doesn't have to be a chapter in the 
book, I don't think, just something to sort of plug my head back into 
meaning for me.  Honestly, I've been going through a very stressful few 
weeks in my life with some court stuff going on you know what really 
helps me is getting out my songbook and singing.  I live alone.  Nobody 
is going to criticize my singing and five or 10 minutes, I find it very 
calming in the evening. 

 
Fiona: Lovely.  Amanda, if you got that spiritual book, at some point everyday 

and read even just a few pages of it, what difference would that make 
after a few weeks or a month or six months?  How many books could 
you have read after that amount of time? 

 
Amanda: I ready slowly so I'm not sure how many I would have gotten through.  

But I think the big difference would be that I would be more plugged 
into that source of sanity and wellbeing in my life, less anxious, less 
afraid, less brain running around, waving my hands in the air saying the 
sky is falling because it can surely feel like that.  There's more peace, 
easier to sleep, and more ability to sort of punch the pig in the nose 
and be like, leave me alone. 

 
Fiona: That's bringing up a picture, punching the pig in the nose. 
 
Amanda: I grew up in a farm with other animals, pigs.  And pigs have rather 

sensitive noses but you don't actually want to punch a real pig in the 
nose because they have very sharp teeth and you might miss.  
Sometimes you kind of bop them on the nose, like hey, leave me 
alone.  Give him a smack. 

 
Fiona: Glenn always says pigs are sweet, sensitive creatures. 
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Amanda: I don't want to have the animal abuse police coming after me.  You got 

to understand how -- they're real sweet when they're little but as they 
get older, they're really just these eating machines on four legs.  If you 
get between them and their food dish, they will literally knock you flat 
and trample you.  So they're a bit nerve-racking. 

 
Fiona: That's interesting.  If you just read a few pages of a spiritual book every 

day, your sanity would be improved, you'd have a much better sense of 
wellbeing, you'd be less anxious, you'd be less afraid, you'd be more at 
peace with yourself and more of an ability to punch the pig in the nose.  
Just by reading a few pages of that spiritual book every day.  I think it's 
like building up habits.  So even just a few pages of a book every day, 
that is something that's very easy to do but is also something that's 
very easy not to do.  Does that make sense?  It's very easy to say I'm 
not doing that but to pick up the book and start reading it would be 
easy and it's just about building in a habit. 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  I have a pretty good evening routine anyway so it's just a matter 

of -- heaven forbid, I gave up my watching stupidity on YouTube and 
do something -- maybe I can have half of my stupidity and then shut 
the stupidity off.  YouTube has some pretty good stuff on it but it has 
some pretty dumb stuff too. 

 
Fiona: We all like stupidity now and again. 
 
Amanda: Okay, we'll still have some of that and take a break and read 

something. 
 
Fiona: In what way could you attach that to your routine? 
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Amanda: I have an evening prayer routine anyway.  I wash the dishes, brush my 
teeth.  Evening prayer takes only about 10 minutes.  So if I attach 
another 10 minutes of reading to it, it's something that will help me put 
my day to bed in a peaceful way. 

 
Fiona: The way to build up a habit is to attach it to another habit.  The 

example that I quite often use is I always brush my teeth at the same 
time every morning.  So if I've got something particular I want to 
remember or some kind of habit I want to build in, I'll leave whatever 
that is next to my toothbrush.  Do you understand what I'm saying? 

 
Amanda: Oh my god, I have literally done that.  I have tied things to my 

toothbrush so I won't forget them. 
 
Fiona: Really?  There you go.  If I wanted to get up in the morning, go out for 

a run, then I would leave my sports gear somewhere near where I 
brush my teeth.  The minute I go and brush my teeth then I would think, 
oh, there's my sports gear, there's my training shoes, whatever.  I 
wouldn't be able to forget.  I have to do that a few times and I probably 
wouldn't need that front.  I would just know.  I would just build in the 
habit.  But to build any habit, it's easier if you can attach it to a habit 
you already have.  You could do that with your time that you spend at 
night.  You could add that behavior into that. 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  And I can think of a book that is satisfying to me to read and yet 

it's not incredibly dense and complicated to be thinking about in the 
evening.  I'll stick it right on top of my prayer book and I'll put a special 
bookmark in so I can see the bookmark.  It's been something I've been 
wanting to do anyway.  I think this is a great reason to be adding that 
in. 
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Fiona: I think that's a great starting point to deal with your squeals.  Just give 
yourself a little bit more care during the day and look after yourself a 
little bit better. 

 
Amanda: That feels manageable.  I was always a little bit concerned when we 

say self-care.  I'm like, okay, hours meditating. 
 
Fiona: No, just build up.  Just one thing at a time.  Start small, build up to be a 

bit bigger.  Let's go back to the pig squeals.  The pig, it sounds like it's 
creating a debate in your head, a little bit wouldn't hurt.  You know you 
want it.  You know you want to binge.  Just go and open the fridge 
door, there's endless things to eat in there and it's the only way to deal 
with the pig.  Is that true? 

 
Amanda: Like most pig squeals, it has a few elements of truth, but overall it fails.  

It helps me sometimes to acknowledge the part of the truth. 
 
Fiona: The pig likes to roll over your eyes and it's like a half-truth but there's 

also a lie in there, a squeal.  It's using a half-truth to make you believe 
what it's saying. 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  The half-truth is admittedly what I could eat in an evening is not 

going to probably change my weight.  I'm not going to gain 120 pounds 
back in one evening.  But what it's trying to do is get its foot in the door.  
I firmly believe what Glenn says that after you give in once, it's harder 
to resist the next time.  I don't want to go down that road.  I've been 
down that road and it's miserable.  I don't want to live that way.  I'm not 
willing to live that way.  What it's trying to do, this is the big problem 
with that line of logic, is that it wants me to have some pleasure in the 
moment but to sacrifice my long-term wellbeing in order to do that.  
That right there is where it just doesn't make sense. 
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Fiona: It's telling me it's the only way to deal with the pain.  Is that true? 
 
Amanda: It's not the only way.  I have relaxation recordings I can use.  Honestly, 

I always feel better in the morning.  It just happens to be that my mood 
tends to dip in the evening and it's just a pattern.  But it isn't like I'm 
going to be unhappy, depressed and I'm going to wake up in the 
morning feeling the same way.  It's going to go away on its own and 
there are other things I can do besides eating like my reading, all sorts 
of other stuff.  Take your pick.  There are other things I can be doing.  
A little bit of the lie there is, I'll be honest, food an easier way to zone 
out but that doesn't mean I'm willing to do it. 

 
Fiona: Food is an easier way to zone out. 
 
Amanda: Is that true?  Maybe I should think about that.  The other ways aren't 

actually all that hard.  It's not as engrained in me as a habit.  I was 
binge eating.  I was overweight by the time I was in fifth grade at least 
and that lasted all the way into my 30s.  I had many years to put that 
habit into place and really, really, really cement it in.  I guess I've got to 
say no wonder it comes back to me so easily. 

 
Fiona: It's like an engrained habit but engrained habits can be broken, can't 

they? 
 
Amanda: Yeah.  It already has been.  It's not like I've given into the squeal.  I've 

just been a little bit out of loss in terms of dealing with it. 
 
Fiona: When the pig says it's easier to zone out with food, is it really easier if 

you think of the past and what zoning out on that food has done to 
you?  Is it the easy option? 
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Amanda: Actually, my gosh, the next day it makes me miserable.  It comes with 

very high consequences.  I think that disqualifies it as easy. 
 
Fiona: It's not the easy option to zone out but your pig is making you believe 

that. 
 
Amanda: It's true.  It really has been working that angle.  It's like, oh my 

goodness, we're in election season as we record this and if I hear one 
more political attack ad, I will just crawl out of my window and run 
screaming away but it's just going to work on you over and over and 
over. 

 
Fiona: Yeah.  So the next part of the squeal is you have to do this because 

you need this pleasure or you need to relax. 
 
Amanda: That is probably its most powerful thing it says.  The pig wants it.  The 

pig might go so far as to say needs it.  I'm not the pig.  I don't actually 
need it because if I honestly needed it like I needed it to breathe, I 
suppose I would be doing it.  I'm not.  I might be uncomfortable but I do 
believe I will survive being uncomfortable. 

 
Fiona: Is it okay to be uncomfortable sometimes? 
 
Amanda: The pig says no.  It says absolutely not.  Are you kidding me? 
 
Fiona: [Inaudible 00:26:03]? 
 
Amanda: Yeah.  Look, I'm a grownup.  I have a 10-year-old son.  I think part of 

being a parent is trying to help him deal with being uncomfortable and 
be patient with it.  I think he'll learn that by about the time he's maybe 
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50 years old at the rate we're going.  But I can deal with being 
uncomfortable.  It's just part of being an adult. 

 
Fiona: You speak to get rid of the feelings of being uncomfortable, whereas 

actually you can sit through with these feelings and come out the other 
side and nothing bad happens. 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  It even helps me just to grow and mature and only there's 

nothing bad happen from resisting them, a lot of good happens.  Part of 
my big why, I don't know if -- people who don't know about big why, 
that's your motivation for continuing to keep the pig in its cage and 
there is a really brilliant part of the workbook that helps you develop 
one.  I had no idea what my big why was and then I just gradually 
worked through the exercises in the workbook.  But part of mine says 
I'm proud of my physical condition and the integrity of my choices.  
Yeah, just the pride.  That's one of the biggest things.  The pride in my 
integrity around food because I didn't have that when I was binging.  I 
had the office. 

 
Fiona: So the big why within the program, as you said, is your motivation.  To 

make any changes, you need motivation.  And if you ask somebody 
why they want to stop binging, why they want to lose weight, why they 
want to be healthy, they'll probably just say, "I want to be healthy," or "I 
want to look better," "I want to feel better in my clothes," but they don't 
build up.  Within the program and the workbook, we give you steps to 
be able to build that up to make it big because it needs to be big so you 
can expand on every point of what you want for your future life; 
whether it's finances, relationships, health, clothes, weight, confidence, 
mental freedom, your exercise goals, all that you can really build up a 
huge picture. 
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 I think that makes a massive difference to how you feel if you got a 
really big why.  If you only have, "I want to lose weight and feel good," 
"I want to stop worrying," that's not going to get you anywhere.  You 
need a big, big reason. 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  I went into that exercise very skeptically but I came out 

pleasantly convinced that there were some really important reasons. 
 
Fiona: Amanda, you have done the big why not also? 
 
Amanda: That I have not.  I haven't finished the workbook.  I think that's 

something that's in the intensive but not in the workbook. 
 
Fiona: The big why not is the other side of it, what if I don't do this, what would 

be different if I go through every point in your why and look at what 
would be different if I don't do this.  What will it be and it can make me 
feel upset but it's given you the other side.  If I don't do this, this is what 
life will be like and you need to look at all sides of the coin. 

 
Amanda: Yes, because honestly one of the things the pig says when I read my 

big why, I have it recorded and I'll listen to myself reading it and it will 
say, you can have all those things, all those good things, and binge 
too.  I'm like, no, I really don't think I can.  He's like, no, you'll be fine.  
Just have a little.  I think if I took the big why and flipped it on its head 
and wrote that out, I think that could be quite powerful. 

 
Fiona: So do you believe that you can have all these things and be able to 

binge too? 
 
Amanda: No.  It doesn't make any sense at all.  Everything on that list will 

disappear if I go back to binging. 
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Fiona: Amanda, have you ever thought about identity and the label that you 

maybe have on yourself?  Quite often people get stuck in the old label 
that they had on themselves, I am not the person who used to binge.  I 
was the person who binged.  I still am that person.  I'm just not doing it 
at the moment.  Does that make sense? 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  I've listened to some really good recent podcasts about that and 

our identity as a person who makes healthy decisions around food, 
that's my character, that's my nature. 

 
Fiona: So your whole identity can be wrapped up in the way that you used to 

be.  You used to be food obsessed, thinking about food all the time, 
thinking about how to stop binging, how to stop overeating, what you're 
going to eat next, what you ate yesterday, why did you eat that thing, 
how can you stop yourself eating the next thing, why can somebody 
else eat that and I can't.  It's like a bad label you put on yourself.  That's 
my identity.  It takes up a lot of mental space and it takes up a lot of 
time and energy to be like that.  Once you're not like that anymore, you 
can shift to a different identity. 

 
 Who am I now?  What could my life be like?  That's where your big why 

comes in.  These are all things that point the right direction to where 
your life could be.  It's like taking on a new identity. 

 
Amanda: Yeah.  And it's exciting to find out what that identity becomes.  It's a 

real adventure.  I think that's where the story continues. 
 
Fiona: So that is the way to see it.  It's exciting.  It might feel like there's a loss 

or a void at some points.  Sometimes things feel a little bit flat but if you 
turn around and say, who could I be, what have I got to look forward to, 
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that is exciting.  This is a way forward.  I've overcome that challenge, 
what else can I do?  Then that starts to make a big shift. 

 
Amanda: Yeah, it's really amazing.  I like myself so much more now.  That's 

another thing in my big why, that I have a healthy give and take in my 
relationships with my best friend and with others.  That was never the 
case before and just to discover who I can be as a friend, as a mom, all 
those things.  I kind of like this person.  This is a pretty cool person that 
I never knew was in there. 

 
Fiona: Amanda is a good person. 
 
Amanda: Right. 
 
Fiona: We've gone through the pig squeals that you've given me.  Are there 

any more?  You refuted them, you disputed them, you come up with 
good answers.  Are there any more in there you haven't got? 

 
Amanda: No.  I keep saying the same thing over and over and you're still trying 

to tell me the same thing but I know the answer at this point and it's 
really helped not only to write down the answers, but to say them out 
loud with another person as a witness. 

 
Fiona: Are you writing them down just now? 
 
Amanda: No.  It's the writing down that I did when I did this real time disputation. 
 
Fiona: Okay.  It helps to write them down, see them in black and white and 

sometimes even just seeing them black and white, you see them for 
what they are.  I've heard people say, I'll just come up with that, that is 
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ridiculous.  They haven't realized before they written up or vocalized it, 
how ridiculous it was. 

 
Amanda: I think that was one of my problems with this squeal, that I was trying to 

just battle it in my head where in this workbook there are -- I don't know 
how many copies of the same form, the same real time disputation 
template.  And just right there, all you have to do is open the book, pick 
up a pen, write things down, it helps so much. 

 
Fiona: And also if the same squeal keeps coming up over and over again, 

then go back to it, read what you've written.  We ask you to give the 
refutation a score of between one and five.  For anyone that's not 
familiar with that, one means it's not effective.  Two means it's just a bit 
effective.  Three means my pig is caged.  Four, my pig is caged and 
quiet.  Five is, wow, I can't believe I fell for this squeal up to now.  I will 
never binge again because of this squeal.  Always give a score 
between one and five so that you know that it was successful.  If it's not 
successful, keep digging.  What else, pig?  What else can you come up 
with?  Just keep asking what else if it's not a five until you get it to a 
five. 

 
Amanda: Okay. 
 
Fiona: Tell me, Amanda, why is caging your pig now makes you happier? 
 
Amanda: Oh my gosh, I keep the freedom I have, the freedom to be the version 

of me that I like. 
 
Fiona: Tell me about that version you like. 
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Amanda: This version, for one thing, it's involved a lot more with friends.  It's 
helpful to other people.  I'm not all wrapped up in myself and my own 
problems.  I'm planning social activities.  I'm just happy.  I know that's 
not very specific but I'm free to be a human being that directs their own 
life instead of one that's getting dragged around and forced to do stuff. 

 
Fiona: That sounds very specific to me.  Free to be human being, directs their 

own life.  Good. 
 
Amanda: I never knew that in all those years of binging.  I never knew that life 

could be so much fun.  I don't know if one could attach a photograph to 
a big why but I have this picture of me hiking in one of my favorite state 
parks.  I go back there every chance I get and it's really big.  State 
park, lot of mountains, lot of lakes and I have this picture of me on a 
trail and I'm just grinning from ear to ear.  You can see all the leaves 
behind me and the trail is beautiful and the sun is shining through the 
leaves.  That is what I get when I have freedom.  When I give up that 
freedom and I say yes to the pig, I'm lying on the couch with YouTube 
on my laptop. 

 
Fiona: Yeah, I think that's an excellent visual added to your big why.  Why 

not?  Your big why can be anything.  Some people are visual, some 
are not but to have the picture in your head, it's very powerful, and so is 
the other one, the one lying in the couch listening to YouTube.  Two 
very powerful visuals.  Amanda, if I asked you how effective that 
refutation was between one and five, what would you say? 

 
Amanda: The pig is still talking.  It's still trying.  It's not saying anything new so I 

think I'd say a three.  It's still kind of repeating the same objections. 
 
Fiona: Give me the objections as they're coming up right now. 
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Amanda: It's basically saying, look you know this is ridiculous.  You can binge 

eat and just put it behind you.  As soon as I say that, the pig's kind of 
trailing off.  It's like, I'm busted, aren't I?  No, that totally is not true. 

 
Fiona: It's a triumph 
 
Amanda: It knows I've listened when it said that in the past so I think it wants to 

keep trying it a bit.  It may take it a little while to quit talking. 
 
Fiona: So it's trying to wear you down I think, repeating the same thing over 

and over again. 
 
Amanda: Yeah. 
 
Fiona: You know this is ridiculous, Amanda.  You've binged in the past and 

you put it behind you.  That's logical. 
 
Amanda: It doesn't happen.  It just doesn't.  I feel awful physically, I feel awful 

mentally.  No.  It affects my life, my day going forward.  Because often, 
my binging would be middle of the night binging so I wouldn't be getting 
enough sleep.  I would be waking up in the morning just feeling ill and 
hung over.  I'm just so ashamed of myself.  No, it doesn't work that 
way. 

 
Fiona: So when the pig says this is ridiculous, just binge and put it behind you 

because you've been able to do that in the past but in fact that's not 
true because it's affected everything, it's making you feel ill, hungover, 
it's affecting your sleep, it's making you feel awful physically and a lot 
more. 
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Amanda: I think the pig has shut up now.  That rockets it up to a four. 
 
Fiona: How can we get this to a five? 
 
Amanda: What was difference between four and five? 
 
Fiona: So four is my pig is caged and quiet and five is wow, I can't believe I 

fell for this squeal up until now, I will never binge again because of this 
squeal.  How can you get that one to a five? 

 
Amanda: Would it be just repeating that rational response to myself every time 

the pig tries to say the same and after a while I'll wear it out? 
 
Fiona: Give me your rational response in one sentence. 
 
Amanda: Binging makes me feel awful and it ruins my next day.  The pig says 

yeah, but there's always the day after that.  This pig doesn't give up. 
 
Fiona: So binging makes me feel awful and it ruins the next day and the pig is 

saying it's okay to do it again the day after that, Amanda. 
 
Amanda: It's like you'll just get back on track the day after that.  No.  It's harder to 

get back on track.  I mean, I'm just looking at my past.  That's not what 
happened.  I think that's the most powerful argument against that, is, 
not, I didn't just get back to eating healthy.  I'd start the day eating 
healthy and then by midafternoon, I'd be back to the convenience store 
again getting the rice crispy treats. 

 
Fiona: So it's trying to pull over your eyes by saying that it was fine in the past, 

you managed in the past but you're coming up with some very strong 
answers here to say that no, that actually wasn't the case.  It's true. 
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Amanda: Yeah.  I think in order to bring this to a five, what I'm going to do is write 

that down and review it.  After I do my big why, I'll come up with a big 
why not and just continue to remind myself of the truth. 

 
Fiona: And it's also about building up your confidence, Amanda.  Confidence 

that you can really do this, the confidence that you can put your pig in 
its cage and the confidence that you won't go back to the old behavior.  
If you keep repeating new patterns of behavior over and over again, 
then it will stick.  You'll change the pathways in your brain, you'll delete 
the old pathway, you'll develop new pathways and you would go back 
to those unhealthy patterns of behavior. 

 
Amanda: Okay. 
 
Fiona: Okay?  So bear in mind, does that give you the confidence to say that 

you'll never binge again because of that squeal? 
 
Amanda: Yeah.  It's more of sort of like an annoying little dog chewing at my heel 

than an actual danger but I believe I can extract myself from that dog 
now. 

 
Fiona: So, Amanda, you will never binge again because of that squeal. 
 
Amanda: Correct. 
 
Fiona: Don't just say correct to keep you happy.  Do you feel it? 
 
Amanda: Do I feel it?  Yes, if I put the work in, if I do what we had talked about 

and cement it in place. 
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Fiona: And also know if you the work in then you'll get there. 
 
Amanda: I really appreciate the help because you've given me the tools and I am 

capable of picking them up and using them. 
 
Fiona: Yeah, you are.  I believe in you.  Was that helpful? 
 
Amanda: Yes.  Yes, I appreciate it especially if I can go back and listen to the 

recording of this. 
 
Fiona: Fantastic.  Thank you for sharing everything that you shared.  That was 

a really good session.  I look forward at some point to hear how you're 
doing. 

 
Amanda: Awesome. 
 
Fiona: Thank you very much, Amanda. 
 
Amanda: You're welcome.  Bye. 
 
Dr. Glenn: Thanks for your time and attention.  If you like to find out more about 

how to fix your food problem fast using our new coaching format that 
includes daily email accountability, a 45-day mastery challenge and live 
support groups four times per week, all completely optional of course, 
you don't have to come four times a week, they're just there if you need 
it, please visit FixYourFoodProblem.com.  If you'd like to walk yourself 
through the coaching process and do it yourself, please visit 
NeverBingeAgainWorkbook.com.  NeverBingeAgainWorkbook.com.  
For live coaching, daily email accountability, four times a week group 
support and a 45-day mastery challenge, please visit 
FixYourFoodProblem.com, or to do it yourself, please visit 
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NeverBingeAgainWorkbook.com.  NeverBingeAgainWorkbook.com.  
Thanks. 

 
 
 
 
 

For more information on how to fix your food problem fast please visit 

www.FixYourFoodProblem.com 
 

And if you'd like to help OTHERS fix their food problem  
using the Never Binge Again Method please visit 

www.BecomeAWeightLossCoach.com 
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